
 
 

 

COMPETITION ENFORCEMENT OFFICE 
 

NOTICE OF THE CONDUCT OF 
FULL ADMINISTRATIVE INVESTIGATION 

 
 
In accordance with Section 2.9 of the 2017 Rules of Procedure of the PCC, notice is hereby 
issued on the conduct of a Full Administrative Investigation on: 
 
Industry:  Provision of pre-employment medical examination 

(PEME) and other requirements for Filipino applicants 
bound for Gulf Cooperation Council (GCC) countries. 

 
Relevant Provisions of the PCA:  Section 14 for anticompetitive agreements and Section 

15 for abuse of dominant position in the provision of 
PEME and other requirements for Filipino applicants 
bound for GCC countries. 

 
File Number: 19-0047 
 

Date of Commencement:  11 February 2020 

 


